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Measure: HB4002

"I HAVE A PILOT PROGRAM THAT WILL RESOLVE THE HOMELESS AND DRUG
ADDICTION CRISIS. Email Christopher Villarreal at
exoneratedlforfreedom@gmail.com and title it "'PILOT™ to make an appointment.

As Adults in Custody (AIC) are wards of the State, similarly, either a court ordered
enrollment, or a self commitment, each ward is enrolled in treatment, job training and
housing. All far from tourist spots, and neighborhoods. And us designed to be self
sufficient.

| am writing to urge you to vote NO on HB 4002. This bill will overturn Measure
110, making possession of small amounts of controlled substances a misdemeanor
punishable by jail time, a fine, or both. Criminalizing addiction has never worked to
reduce overdose deaths or help people get care. HB 4002 takes us backwards by:

- Treating addiction as a crime;

- Inflicting more government harm and violence on Black and brown communities;
- Putting Measure 110 funding at risk. Diverting funding to the criminal system that
could be used for addiction services;

- Further overburdens the public defense system, which is already over capacity.

Addiction is not a crime, it is a healthcare issue. Oregon can and must do better than
HB 4002 to address the addictions crisis. HB 4002 is an inadequate and harmful
approach that will not solve our addictions crisis and will instead waste taxpayer
dollars. HB 4002 will result in more people going to jail, more people being harmed,
more individuals being displaced, more families being disrupted, more people dying
from overdoses. The legislature should focus on real solutions that will help our
communities instead of returning to the failed policies of the past that simply won'’t
work.

| urge you to please vote no on HB 4002.



